
From: John Brinkley <RU20202020@aol.com>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 2/15/2017 10:25:40 PM
Subject: from Dr. John Brinkley tonight

Hi Kevin,
I was nice to meet you and Ann at the Senate caucus meeting tonight. We didn’t get to talk long but I found we had 
three things in common: 1) we were successful with our career and life and still progressing, 2) we have three 
children, and 3) we married up.
 
Ann discussed her problem with wearing contact lenses. I have a solution that might help her at least be able to wear 
contacts at events and meetings. You got whisked away before I could finish talking to her. Please forward this Email 
to her.
 
Thank you again for your service to our state.
 
Cell: 803-960-2277
John L. Brinkley, O.D., FCOVD
Founder, Focus Eye Care Centers
“We Can Help You”
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